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March 12, 2012
To: 
District Court Judges

From:
John W. Smith

Re:
Implementation of Laura's Law, Continuous Alcohol Monitoring Devices

I have received a number of inquiries about the ambiguities of House Bill 49, Laura's Law, and the use of continuous alcohol monitoring (CAM) devices as was outlined in a memo from Troy Page of our legal staff. 

We have discussed the issues raised and have been fielding questions, as has the School of Government; and we have fashioned some suggestions on how you might go about implementing these new provisions of the General Statutes.

The first and most obvious issue is the law is silent on determining what type of CAM device may be used for monitoring those so ordered as a condition of pre-trial release.  There is existing in the General Statutes a process for the Department of Correction to certify CAM devices for use for post-conviction use.  The department has established criteria for certification and to date only one company has submitted and been approved for use.  That company is Alcohol Monitoring Systems   

(SCRAMx) and they operate throughout much of the state through franchised providers.  We assume those devices certified by DOC or the new Division of Adult Corrections are reliable; and there is no other certification program mentioned in the statutes, although the Laura’s Law is silent on certification requirements or procedures.  We can provide updates if and when other providers are certified for use by the department.

The other two issues outlined in the recent memo involved procedural matters concerning ability to pay, enforcement of payments to vendors and the administration of a CAM program.   It is suggested that if you have a CAM provider and are planning to use the new provisions in 15A-534 you establish a specific process for its use and implementation.  The specifics should include:

· Availability of a CAM provider locally

· Responsibility for receiving the reports generated - who will receive the reports and what action will be taken if the reports indicate a drinking incident or tampering, or failure to upload data. The statue is silent on such details.

· Method for defendant to make arrangements with provider to pay initial fees and ongoing fees (while costs might vary from location to location, the typical fee for hooking up a defendant is $75 and the daily monitoring cost is $12)

· Length of time for defendant to be monitored

· Ability to pay and ability of defendant to be monitored 

· Response, if any, if defendant fails to pay or falls behind in payment

· Order for assessment and treatment

· Order for drug testing

· Order for abstinence from the use of alcohol

As additional questions arise about the use of this new statute, we will work to provide potential solutions and keep you update. If you have experiences you consider worth sharing, keeping us informed may assist others who have similar problems. We will also share the practices from jurisdictions using CAM as a condition of pre-trial release.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Gregg Stahl at 919 890-1392 or gregg.c.stahl@nccourts.org.
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